



October 4, 2007

To: Members of the Committee on Educational Policy and the Curriculum (CEPC):


John Pepper, Academic Chair, Economics


Lee Kennedy, Drama


Peter Baker, English


Jim Demas, Chemistry


John Pepper, Economics


Mike Skrutskie, Astronomy


Matthew Affron, Art


Hank Thacker, Physics


Jeffrey Grossman, German


Greg Hays, Classics


Janet Herman, Environmental Sciences


Amy Ogden, French


Carl Trindle, Chemistry


Administrative Representatives and Student Members (see CEPC website for names)


Faculty Members and Directors of Undergraduate Programs with agenda items

From: Gordon M. Stewart, Administrative Chair

Re: Meeting Notes October 3, 2007


At our first meeting of the year, Chair John Pepper informed the Committee members about the actions for the Committee which he, Associate Dean Richard Handler, College Registrar Judy Updike, and I had taken on behalf of the Committee, so as to free up meeting time for proposals warranting broader consideration. Members are invited to attend these "mini-CEPC" meetings which are held in the week prior to our scheduled meetings.  Just let me know of your interest and I'll notify you of the meeting times.  I refer readers to the attachment for yesterday's Committee actions. This information will be posted shortly on the CEPC website:  (http://artsandsciences.virginia.edu/cepc/
The Committees recommendations will be presented at the next faculty meeting, currently scheduled for Monday, October 15 (3:00 pm, Wilson Hall 402). 


The Committee addressed three topics, one a proposal and two points of information. These are:

1.   Professor Rita Felski (English) and Gustavo Pellon (Spanish, Italian and Portuguese) proposed a new graduate certificate in comparative literature. The Committee voted to approve the proposal with the two stipulations noted in the attached spread sheet.

2.   Jonathan Helm, Associate University Registrar, informed the Committee about the ongoing transition to PeopleSoft. In this new environment, scheduled to go into effect in the fall, 2009, the RECORD entries will drive the Course Offering Directory. There will still be a way for Departments to offer a course one-time before it needs formal approval, but, in general, only those courses will be in the COD which have been to the CEPC and Faculty for approval and which will be carried in the RECORD.    

On a second topic, Mr. Helm described the current renumbering of courses. The new system will identify courses with mnemonics + a four-digit number; certain number ranges are being reserved for common and general uses, such as topics courses.  I encourage anyone with questions to contact Mr. Helm at 3-2178 or via email (jch6p). 

3.   Finally, I informed the Committee about the University's obligation, per George Stovall in Institutional Analysis and his response from the Office of General Counsel, to provide information when requested on the distribution of grades. In the past there have been requests, made under the Freedom of Information laws, for such information, which then is shared on the web by a non-University website. In responding to these requests the University has limited the data for courses where the distribution of grades would make it easy for a viewer to identify a particular student's grade.


The committee will meet twice more this semester, once on November 1 and again on December 11. both meetings will be 3:30 pm - 5:00 pm in the Garrett Hall conference room.  Deadlines for submissions are always one week prior to the meeting.


Please let me know if you have any questions.

Attachment: October 3 decisions

Cc:   Directors of Undergraduate Programs

      Association Deans

      Karen Ryan, Interim Dean of the College and Graduate School of              
Arts and Sciences

      Stash Stanley, UREG
      Copies to faculty submitting agenda items
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